

Ladbrooke Primary School

Friday 8th July



Two Weeks to Go

Just two more weeks to go but lots of exciting things to fit in.

We are hoping the sun continues to shine and we can enjoy the time left before the summer holidays begin.

Today we had a visit from Liz from Oakmere Library. She told all the children about the Summer reading challenge. I hope you will support your child in getting involved. It is so important to encourage your child's reading over the holiday. We very much hope that your child will be attending school until the end of the term. If, for any reason this is not the case, please let the school know in advance so we can send home all your child's books on their last day. This absence will be unauthorised. No books or items will be held over the summer holiday.

We are looking forward to seeing everyone at the open evening on Thursday 14th July. Just a reminder to Nursery parents, Nursery will be closed on Thursday 14th to allow for our induction sessions to take place during the day.

Thank you.

ATTENDANCE DATA

Here are the % for attendance in June

Class	%	Class	%
Reception	90.9%	Y4	98.8%
Y1	95.1%	Y5	96.7%
Y2	96.0%	Y6	94.5%
Y3	95.3%	Whole School	95.4%

Well done to all classes above 96%. Our attendance is going in the right direction but some classes have a way to go.

Please remember ... attendance matters!

OPEN EVENING - THURSDAY 14th JULY

We are delighted to announce that our annual open evening will take place from 5.30 until 7pm. I hope you will be able to join us to look at the work the children have carried out this year and meet your child's teacher for the coming school year.

We will also be hosting a meeting for the new reception parents, in the hall from 6.30pm.



Dates For Your Diary

THURSDAY 14th JULY Nursery Closed

THURSDAY 14th JULY 5.30pm—7pm Open Evening

WEDNESDAY 20th JULY 7pm—Leavers Show

THURSDAY 21st JULY

1.30 pm— End of Term



MONDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 8.45—Term Starts

Residential Trips

With both our Y6 and Y4 trips completed this year, I would like to say a massive thank you to all the members of staff who have taken the time to accompany the children. Without these staff members, we would not be able to offer any residential trips. Although it is lovely to see the children flourish in a different environment and watch them face challenges and battle fears, going on school journey as an adult is a lot of hard work.

For this, they get no extra pay and they do it to give your children these amazing opportunities.

Thank you to you all





Looking Ahead to September!

With only 2 weeks left of the school year, we have started planning the new school year. Some of you may also be thinking of the new year and with that in mind, I want to ensure you have as much information as you need in case, like me, you like to plan ahead.

START AND END OF THE DAY

From September 2022, we will be returning to our old drop off and pick up times. Although we have trialled the later staggered start, we are still getting children turning up late and with the staggered start this is even later than usual and causing more disruption to class. The chart below explains how the start and end of the day will work.

(FROM SEPTEMBER)

8.30	Gates Open	 Children come into school and wait on the KS1 playground Miss Webster or a senior member of staff will open the gate and then wait on the playground to supervise Parents are welcome to wait on the playground until the bell goes
8.40	Doors Open for FS2 - Y6	Bell is rung and the children line up to go into school. Each class will go in through their nominated door
9.00	Nursery Starts	Nursery Door opens
2.55pm	Gates Open	 The gates will be opened for pick up A member of staff will be on duty Parents can freely come onto school grounds to collect children
3.00pm	FS1 & FS2 Finish	Nursery and Reception will finish at 3pm
3.15pm	Y1-Y6 Finish	 End of the school day for Y1—Y6 Children in Y1 and Y2 should be collected by an adult If you wish your child (From Y3-Y6) to walk to the gate to be met by an adult you will need to inform the office again at the start of each academic year.
4.15pm	Sports Clubs Finish	 Please collect from the designated places on site. If your child is in Y6 and walks home this must be confirmed in writing on the gateway

Where possible, the one way system will remain in place.

PE KITS

We will continue wearing PE kits to school on days when the children have PE. We will inform you each term of your child's PE days and they may change due to timetabling in school.

School PE kits includes plain black trainers. They should be plain black with no other colours on them. Plain navy blue shorts or tracksuit bottoms should be worn. Leggings should not be worn. Blue polo shirts and normal school jumpers or cardigans should be worn.

All items need to be labelled. Please bring a small bag for the children to bring reading books and water bottles to and from school. We have limited space in the cloakrooms and if bags are too big, they often end up on the floor in the rummage to get coats on.

